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May 30, 2001

Karen Wrege

Chief, Automations Branch

Wireless Telecommunications Bureau

Federal Communications Commission

445 Twelfth Street, S.W.,  Room 3-C313

Washington D.C.  20554



Re:   “Super User Password” for Frequency Advisory Committees

Dear Ms. Wrege:


Thank you for your recent response to the Land Mobile Communications Council’s (LMCC) proposal for the creation and implementation of a “Super User Password”.  LMCC appreciates the Commission’s efforts to assist the Frequency Advisory Committees (FACs) in the difficult transition to the ULS. We are especially pleased that the Commission has taken steps to password-protect the Frequency Coordination Information Fields on Schedule H of the Form 601, thus adding a needed layer of security. However, LMCC believes that in order for this password project to be most effective we need some additional assistance. 

In your letter of May 9, 2001 you propose a two-phase approach to implementing the Super User Password.  The first phase would allow the coordinators to use their FCC-assigned password to access and amend applications already on file, and to interactively file applications as well. You further note that “coordinator name” will be added as a search field in ULS Application Search, thus enabling FACs to search their respective filings by using their name. 

During the FCC-sponsored ULS/FAC conference call held on May 10, 2001, Ms. Dorothy Conway of your staff informed the coordinators that their unique password would enable FACs to access their filings as of May 22, 2001, but only if the FAC also had the applicant’s TIN and associated password. This crucial piece of information was not included in your letter and we respectfully request clarification of this point.  One of the main reasons that the FACs have requested

a Super User Password is to eliminate the need to obtain an applicant’s password.  The FACs recent experience has been that many, if not most applicants are reluctant to provide their password.  As such, Phase I does not present the FACs with any more utility than they had prior to May 22nd.

We are however, encouraged by your description of Phase II, during which we understand that FACs will be able to access their filings using the applicant’s TIN or FCC Registration Number (FRN), and the coordinator’s Super User Password.  Because Phase II is much closer to the FAC’s original conception of how a Super User Password process would work, we are eager for its implementation and we request further clarification of when that will occur.  

Thank you again for your efforts thus far.  We look forward to continuing our collaborative efforts to smooth the transition to a ULS that benefits the Commission, coordinators, and the public alike.

Sincerely,

Robert M. Gurss, Esq.

President
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